

To follow the

progress of the Neighbourhood plan:

visit the website

salfordpriors.gov.uk/

salford7NDP

like us on

facebook.com/

salford7NDP

Follow us on

Twitter

@salford7NDP

SALFORD PRIORS PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

Summer Edition

August 2014

Salford Seven Neighbourhood Development Plan



It's Official. We are up and running.

Stratford District Council has designated the Parish of
Salford Priors a Neighbourhood Area.

Do you run a business in the Parish?

The Commerce and Industry Group would like to hear from you urgently, the group is organising a Business Breakfast Meeting in the Memorial Hall on Tuesday 2nd September at 8.30am, the guest speaker is Paul Lankester, Chief **Executive of Stratford** District Council. To make sure your company receives an invite please email your contact details to therealriglers@btinternet. com or tel 01789 490595

small Parcels of land required for development?

Do you own or know of any small parcels of land suitable for housing developments of less than 5 houses within the Parish? If, so then download Potential Houses Site Form from the Neighbourhood Plan page on the Parish Website at salfordpriors.gov.uk or telephone the Parish Clerk on 01789 490501 and a copy will be sent to you.

Housing Needs Survey

Look out for the housing needs survey form which will be delivered to every household in the parish during the month of September.

The survey will be independently evaluated and the results will be used as part of the Neighbourhood Development Plan.

In this issue

Neighbourhood Development Plan

Allotments

Dog Fouling

Playing Fields

Defibrillator

Planters

Salford Seven Publication

Parish Council News

The way we register to vote is changing.

We all need to register ourselves to be able to vote. Visit: gov.uk/register -to-vote

Or ring Stratford District Council on 01789 260208

Forthcoming Parish Council Meetings

There will be an Extraordinary meeting on Thursday 28th August at 7pm when Lone Star Land will present their proposals for Orchard Farm land off School Road.

The next ordinary meeting of the council will be on Wednesday 17th September 2015 at 7pm.

There will be a presentation by Hunter Page Ltd (Bloor Homes) regarding their outline application for housing development at Orchard Close, off Evesham Road.

Defibrillator

The Parish Council are investigating the purchase and location of one or possibly two defibrillators for the Parish. More details to follow.

SALFORD PRIORS PARISH COUNCIL E-NEWS

Want to keep up to date with local news and events? Simply sign up for E-News by emailing the Clerk.

<u>clerk@</u>
<u>salfordpriors.</u>
<u>gov.uk</u>

Parish Councillor Contact details:

Cllr. Karen Littleford, Chairman: 01789 490889

Cllr. Liam Maude, Vice Chairman: 01789 765295

Cllr. Kim James: 01789 772338

Cllr. Melanie Muldowney 07973 262957

> Cllr. David Penn 01789 778670

Cllr. John Stedman 01789 773999

Cllr. Lindsay G Wright: 01789 778496

Volunteers Needed for a New Salford Seven Publication

Volunteers are needed to produce a regular A5 size colour magazine to be delivered through every letterbox in the Parish, whether you are a budding editor, photographer or writer, we need you.

The magazine will have contact details and regular features from all the Parish organisations .

Along with recipes, stories, poems, hints and tips on various subjects, along with display adverts from local businesses.

If you are interested in getting involved in any way with this magazine then please contact Karen Littleford on 490889 or Email: littlefordkaren@yahoo.co.uk for more details.

Parish Council

Changes at the Top

At the Annual General meeting in May, Councillor Karen Littleford was elected as the Chairman and Councillor Liam Maude was elected as Vice Chairman.

In June a new clerk, Sean Arble was appointed, his contact phone number is 01789 490 501 or email clerk@salfordpriors.gov.uk

Wooden Planters

The planters around the village have always been cared for by locals, it has come to the Parish Council's attention that there are a number of planters which are not being cared for anymore. We are looking for volunteers to take over the care of the planters.

Allotments Use Them or Lose Them

The uptake of the allotments has dropped and we now have a number of vacant plots. The allotments are leased from the County Council at a cost! If the uptake does not improve then the Parish Council will have no choice but to hand the land back.

A plot costs £26.00 or 1/2 a plot is £13.00 per year.

Anyone interested should contact the clerk.

Parish Office

Do we need the Parish Office?

Would an evening opening once a week or month be helpful?

Maybe a Saturday morning once a month would be more beneficial to the village?

A drop in advice centre for District and County Council matters?

What facilities would you like to see offered at the Parish Office?

Let us know what you think by either send an email to the clerk, speak to one of the councillors or why not come along to the next Parish Council meeting and tell us.

Playing Field

The amenity contractor has reported concerns over a large number of stones found around the perimeter of the playing field.

These stones damage the grass cutting equipment.

DOG FOULING

Please note that not picking up after your dog has fouled is a Criminal Offence. You can be fined up to £1000 and you will get a CRIMINAL RECORD.